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Just One 

by Augusta R. Mennell, Campus Ministry Director 

Why would a 78-year-old want to continue volunteering 

as Campus Ministry Director?  Because I want to help 

even one student become a Christian this year. 

On April 12 Vusala, a former international student from 

Azerbaijan who graduated in 2003, came to All Saints 

bringing her American husband, Lee, with her.  They had 

driven from their home in Washington, DC, just so she 

could see All Saints again.  They came because she had 

such fond memories of All Saints.  As they looked 

through the old photo albums, she exclaimed about the 

friendship she had experienced at All Saints.  We had not 

realized how much it meant to her to have our help.  Lee 

thanked us for the kindness we had shown her.  As we 

stood in our sanctuary he commented on the beauty of our 

altar.  Wistfully he said that he had attended a huge and 

famous mega-church in Los Angeles, California, but had 

never “caught” the enthusiasm for faith that the congrega-

tion showed.  He accepted our offer to locate the name of 

an LCMS church in the DC area.  Vusala and Lee were 

open to receiving this information, as well as the photos 

we took of their visit.  Rev. Larry K. Loree, All Saints 

campus pastor, found the name and number of a congre-

gation which is only a short distance from their DC home. 

Their visit inspired me to hope that seeds planted sixteen 

years ago will grow into faith in Jesus. 

All Saints’ monthly student Korean meals are really “hope 

meals.”  At every meal we invite students to come not 

only for the meals but also for worship and Bible classes; 

and especially for the opportunity to share our faith and 

hear about theirs.  Students who have come to meals 

sometimes ask for rides and for one-on-one lunches.   

 

 

During these times we have openly explained who Jesus 

is.  I’ll never forget that a student from Poland was aston-

ished that his church back home had not shown such 

friendship for students that he found here.  He went home 

with sweet memories.  This gives me hope to keep on 

serving meals just for the chance that those who have 

never heard the Gospel will hear it in this place. 

Christians are not encouraged to be open in their faith on 

this secular campus; in fact, they are discouraged from 

doing so.  They are encouraged to keep their faith in their 

homes and in their churches.  Fortunately, Slippery Rock 

University holds orientations for students where All 

Saints is allowed to have a table promoting Christian fel-

lowship.  We greet students and their parents as they go 

by our table.  We invite them to give us their names and 

phone numbers so that we can invite them to the student 

meals when they arrive on campus in the fall.  Since 

there are few Lutherans in this area, few Lutherans come 

by.  But those who do, are glad we are on campus for 

them.  Students from other denominations are happy to 



June 2019 PAGE 2  

PALM NEWS                         

Just One  (continued) 

by Augusta R. Mennell, Campus Ministry Director 

 

be invited to our meals, worship and Bible study.  It is a 

blessing to be able to share our faith.  It is a time of hope.  

At every orientation gathering we hope that the Holy Spir-

it will send even one student to us. We just cannot give up. 

Happiness is Bible study.  Bible study is hope.  Two un-

likely students come in for weekly Bible classes at All 

Saints.  They are not Lutheran, but they want to know 

more about the Bible.  They are such fun to study with.  

Genesis comes alive in these classes with the help of The 

People’s Bible, a Bible commentary for laymen.   

Chris and Samantha are Americans who have a joy in be-

ing Christians.  Their enthusiasm is contagious.  They 

give hope for expanding Bible classes to others.  In fact, 

our hope is to expand our Gospel message by inviting stu-

dents to participate in discussions dealing with the Bible’s 

view of singleness and marriage.  Hope is ongoing. 

As I sat writing this article on hope, an international stu-

dent who has been here many times, but has never become 

a Christian, came into All Saints for sympathy and guid-

ance.  She is in a bind.  She needs hope.  We went over 

the uselessness of bitterness, of blaming others, of em-

bracing victimhood.  She is out of options; her money is 

gone and her time for being allowed in the United States 

is over.  She can’t go home because it is dangerous there, 

and she is afraid she would be constantly seen by her par-

ents as a failure.  We talked of going home anyway. We 

talked of emigrating to Canada.  In the past I would hold 

out the promise that Jesus makes to be with us, and then 

we would grasp each other’s hands and pray.  This time I 

did not extend this invitation because I did not want to 

pressure her.  But, surprise!  She herself held out her 

hands for prayer without being prompted to do so.  We 

prayed.  She needs faith.  She needs God’s help. 

The reason this 78-year-old stays in campus ministry is 

because God can change even her heart – even a heart 

which has resisted faith for so many years. 

Minersville Cemetery 

by Rev. Brian Westgate 

 

Members of First Trinity and Redeemer, as well as a lo-

cal TrailLife troop, came out to Minersville Cemetery for 

work days on April 13 and May 4.  

On April 13, general cleaning of the cemetery grounds 

was done.  On May 4, work was done to clean out the 

cemetery drives and to clean out the gutter on the ceme-

tery side of Shawnee Street.  The pictures are of some of 

the work done on May 4, and includes a picture of some 

of the participants.  

Stay tuned for more opportunities to volunteer at Miners-

ville. We hope to see you soon! 
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DEVOTION 

by Rev. Brian Westgate 

 

“Let God arise; let His enemies be scattered: let them also 

that hate Him flee before Him.” – Psalm 68:1 

These words are the historic Psalm verse of the Introit for 

Pentecost.  Why sing these words on Pentecost?  “Arise” 

makes us think of Easter, after all, of Jesus rising from the 

dead, or maybe of Christmas or Annunciation, with Jesus 

leaping down from His royal throne to take on flesh in the 

Virgin’s womb and being born in a stable. 

On Pentecost, God sent His Holy Spirit to His Church.  

He “arose,” He went into action, to scatter His enemies, to 

make them flee before them?  What/who are those ene-

mies?  You know them well: sin, death, Satan. 

God the Holy Spirit comes to us from God the Father and 

God the Son to deliver to us the goods of Jesus’ Passion.  

He delivers to us the forgiveness of sins which Jesus won 

for us.  Sin flees from Him – He forgives us and helps us 

do what is right.  Death flees from Him – if we are forgiv-

en death must give us back to life.  Satan flees from Him 

– He is defeated and we are rescued from his evil domain 

to dwell in the Good Shepherd’s fold. 

So, “Let God arise!”  Arise, and come to our help, O 

Lord!  Deliver us from all evil, as You have promised.  

Deliver us to the joy of Your nearer presence. 

 

PALM NEWS 

by Rev. Brian Westgate 

 

Pastor Westgate and Pastor Spittel recently attended the 

St. Mark's Conference at Our Savior's Lutheran Church, 

April 29 and 30, in Baltimore.  Pastor Westgate is the con-

ference organist, and this year Pastor Spittel presented a 

paper entitled "Reclaiming the Household: Household 

Traditions and the Christian Year." In this picture taken 

by Mr. Matthew Carver, a well-known translator of Lu-

theran hymns and writings in our Synod, Pastor Westgate    

PALM NEWS (continued) 

by Rev. Brian Westgate 

 

is playing and the attendees are singing a little Christmas 

midnight carol found in Maria Augusta von Trapp's 

"Around the Year with the Trapp Family."  (Yes, that's 

the real Maria of "Sound of Music" fame).  

Pastor Spittel also presented his paper at the Pittsburgh 

Pastoral Conference the following Monday, May 6.  He 

wants to remind all of us that our religion should be 

found in the home just as much as it is found in our 

churches.  He uses Frau Trapp's book to give families 

ideas on how we can bring home the Church Year in 

song, crafts, food, and more. 

 

Spring Planting Season is Here for the Church 

by David W. McElroy, PALM Mission Chair 

 

There has been an expressed interest in establishing 

LCMS congregations in the Cranberry / Mars corridor 

along Route 228 north of Pittsburgh and in the Irwin / 

Greensburg corridor along Route 30 to the southeast.  

If you or any one you know, either laity or clergy, from 

either of these areas would be interested in forming a 

Confessional Lutheran Bible Study group that might lead 

to a church planting, please contact me at the following 

number or email address. 

David W. McElroy 

PALM Mission Chair 

412-952-2461 

david.mcelroy@comcast.net 
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Mark your Calendar 
 
June 
 
1.  RLHS Graduation, Penn Hills campus, 10:00 a.m. 

1. 8th grade graduation, St. Luke School, Cabot, time  

    TBA 

1.  Block Party, Peace, McMurray, 6:00 p.m. to ??? 

2. Education session, HavenI, Cabot 1:00 p.m. 

3. Annual Church Picnic, Calvary, Murrysville, 

       Newhouse Park, Delmont, worship 11:00 a.m. 

2. Open House, Haven I, Cabot, 11:00a.m. - 3:00p.m. 

7.   Redeemer Lutheran Church Oakmont, Strawberry 

      Festival, 6 p.m. 

8.  Car Cruise, Calvary, Murrysville, 1:00 p.m.- 4:00 p.m. 

8-9.  Creation: A Weekend with Rev. Dr. John Reinke,  

         Pittsburgh Deaf Ministry, First Trinity 

9. Pittsburgh Mandolin Orchestra, Haven II Cabot 6:00 

       p.m. 

13-14.  Concordia of the South Hills Annual Indoor Flea 

             Market, Mt. Lebanon, 8:30 a.m. - 3:00 p.m. 

17 -21.  Redeemer Lutheran Church VBS, 9:00 a.m. to 

               Noon 

17 - 21.  Calvary’s Miraculous Mission VBS, Calvary,  

               Murrysville, 9:00 a.m. - 11:30 a.m.  

20. South Butler Community Library Summer Kick-Off, 

      Saxonburg 

20. Mingle on Main, St. Luke Booth,  Saxonburg, 5:00 

       p.m.- 8:00 p.m.  

22. Yee-Haw VBS, Peace, McMurray, 9:00 a.m. - 3:00 

        p.m. 

23. Education Session and Open House, Concordia of 

       South Hills (CSH), Mt Lebanon, 1:00 p.m.- 3:00 p.m. 

23. Education session, Concordia Village of Tampa 

       (CVT), Tampa,  FL, 2:30 p.m. 

24. Education Session and Open House CSH, Mt.  

       Lebanon, 1:00p.m. - 3:00p.m. 

24. Food for Thought event, Concordia Village of  

       Tampa (CVT), Tampa FL. 11:30 a.m. with lunch 

        Followed by tours until 2:00 p.m. 

 24 to August 9.  Summer Camp sessions, Redeemer 

                            Lutheran School Penn Hills campus 

 24-28.  VBS, Mt. Calvary, West View 6:00-8:00 p.m. 

25. 16th Annual Legacy Society Appreciation Celebra- 

       tion, lunch at Highpointe at Rebecca, Allison Park, 

       time TBA 

 

 

 

July 

8. 16th Annual Golf Classic, Treesdale Golf & County 

       Club.  Time TBA 

8-12.  Preschool Adventure Camp, St Luke School,  

          Cabot, time TBA 

9-11.  Basketball Clinic, St Luke School, Cabot,  

           time TBA 

11. Good Samaritan Grief sessions, Thursday evenings 

       through August 22, Highpointe at Rebecca, Allison 

       Park, 7:00 p.m. - 8:15 p.m. 

11. Mingle on Main, St. Luke Booth, Saxonburg, 5:00 

      to 8:00 p.m. 

15.  Astronaut for the Day, St Luke School, Cabot,  

       time TBA 

15-18. THE INCREDIBLE RACE VACATION BIBLE 

           SCHOOL (by Answers in Genesis), Ascension  

           Lutheran Church, McCandless,  

           5:45p.m. - 8:15 p.m.  

16-18.  Soccer Clinic, St Luke School, Cabot, time TBA 

17. Grief sessions Good Samaritan, Hope Lutheran 

       Church, Beaver  1:00 p.m. - 2:30 p.m.  

22-26. Vacation Bible School, St Luke School, Cabot, 

            time TBA 

28. 138th Concordia Festival, Lund Care Center Back- 

       Yard, Cabot, with a picnic lunch served at noon 

        Entertainment at 12:30 p.m. 

29 to August 2.  Summer Bridge Camp, St Luke School, 

                           Cabot, time TBA 

30. Mary Gibbons Band, Haven II, Cabot, 7:00 p.m. 

August 

15. Mingle on Main, St. Luke Booth, Saxonburg,  

       5:00 p.m. -  8:00 p.m. 

15. “Dog Days of Summer”, Lund Care Center 

        Backyard,  Cabot, 6:30 p.m. 

24. Good Samaritan Hospice’s Third Annual Memorial 

       Butterfly Release, Concordia at Villa St. Joseph  

       campus in Baden, Pa. 2:00 p.m. 
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SPRING SEMESTER FULL OF BLESSINGS 
THROUGH YOUR CAMPUS MINISTRY IN PITTS-
BURGH 
by Pastor Eric R. Andræ 
 
Another semester has come to a close for your campus 

ministry in Pittsburgh.  There have been far too many 

blessings to share them all within this word limit, but a 

picture is worth a 1000 words, so here are several 

“thousand” - highlighting one item per month, with a few 

words of explanation, as well. 

 

In January, our LSF chapter attended the national LCMSU 

campus ministry conference in Ft. Wayne, Indiana. With 

students from Pitt, CMU, CCAC, Trinity School for Min-

istry, Duquesne, and Grove City, we represented six dif-

ferent schools in the Pittsburgh region.  I was also privi-

leged to give a presentation on “The Three Triplets of the 

Law” (see photo & Reporter cover picture.  Terry Ter-

hune V (Jr., Duquesne; 2nd from right in photo) entered 

the poetry competition at the conference and…won first 

place!  

 

In February, over 20 students (including 4 non-Christians) 

and I attended a stage adaption of C.S. Lewis’s The 

Screwtape Letters (see photo).  Afterward, we had a won-

derful and fruitful discussion over Jimmy John’s subs. 

 

In March, we once again offered the imposition of ashes 

on Ash Wednesday, tabling at central locations on campus 

at CMU (student union) and at Pitt (dorms/cafeteria).  

Some 75 students and staff stopped by for conversation, 

ashes, prayer, and devotional material – and, of course, an 

invitation to Bible Study and worship. (See photo which 

appeared on one of CMU’s official Instagram accounts). 

 

In April, we celebrated Easter, of course.  Christ is risen!  

Alleluia!  After the Easter Sunday service, my family and 

I took Xioaqe and Xaiwie out for Easter dinner; the day 

before I treated Xioaqe, Tinring, and Qu to lunch.  All of 

these friends are graduate students from China; all are 

being catechized through your campus mission;  

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 
Volume 89, No. 5 
The Pittsburgh Lutheran 
 
Published by 
Pittsburgh Area Lutheran Ministries 
(PALM) 
 
Editors 
Nancy Koester, Mary Lou Rilee, Dione  
Vallelunga  
 
Business Manager 
Mike Fenger 
 
The Pittsburgh Lutheran is published 10 
times per year.  
 
All inquiries, comments or suggestions 
should be addressed to the Editors at: 
pittsburgh.lutheran.editor@gmail.com. 
 
Please mail PALM donations to: 
The Lutheran Center 
Justin Spittel, Treasurer  
535 N. Neville Street 
Pittsburgh, PA 15213 
 
PALM Officers 
Rev'd Brian P. Westgate, President 
Justin Spittel, Treasurer 
Trevor Kemp, Secretary 
 
PALM Website 
http://www.palmpa.org 

https://blogs.lcms.org/2019/college-students-gain-tools-for-evangelism-at-witness-conference/
https://blogs.lcms.org/2019/college-students-gain-tools-for-evangelism-at-witness-conference/


June 2019 PAGE 6  

  CAMPUS MINISTRY                                                                                                    

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Above:  Ash Wednesday tabling, CMU March 2019 

 

Holy Saturday lunch, Chinese graduate students 

April 2019 

 SPRING SEMESTER FULL OF BLESSINGS 
THROUGH YOUR CAMPUS MINISTRY IN 
PITTSBURGH (continued) 
by Pastor Eric R. Andræ 
 
all are considering baptism/confirmation.  Actually, 

Xioaqe was confirmed here last Easter 2018 and 

serves as a wonderful bridge to her fellow Chinese, to 

these pre-Christians.  (Not their real names; see pho-

tos).  

Terry Terhune poetry champ LCMSU conference Jan 2019 

 

Above: Reporter February 2019      
Andrae cover 

Left:  Andrae speaking LCMSU             

conference January 2019 

Below: Screwtape Letters play, LSF & PGH CSP-Feb. 2019 
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Mileposters News 

 

The eighth Mileposters trail mom qualified as captain on 

the Riverfront Trail April 22, pictured with three sibling 

riders at the Branchport Boat Club. She captained both 

with her first stoker and with an alternate. Her prior train-

ing ride, without a stoker, was ten miles; the qualifying 

day's ride was another ten miles. An experienced cyclist, 

with eighteen grandchildren, and a veteran in Christian 

education, she qualified easily and works very well with 

children.  

The original Mileposters tandem from 2002, pictured on 

the Riverfront Trail May 9, which returned from the Rev. 

Bryan Borger family in Indiana a few years ago and was 

owned by the family with four captains (three adult and 

one youth) has now come back to the home stable and is 

being rebuilt as a commuter/training bike. Unusually 

short for a tandem, it fits into smaller vehicles than the 

others. It has been fitted with wing nuts for quick release 

of the front wheel, crank shorteners in the stoker position, 

and brass bells. In the picture, it also has a "local" asym-

metrical pannier for shorter rides. Other upgrades are in 

progress, including a "long distance" pannier for the other 

side.   

Total mileage for the beginning of the Puerto Rico cam-

paign, with 5 different riders, as of May 9, stands at 80. 

All miles ridden through midsummer will be for this ef-

fort. 

 

 

SPRING SEMESTER FULL OF BLESSINGS 
THROUGH YOUR CAMPUS MINISTRY IN 
PITTSBURGH (continued) 
by Pastor Eric R. Andræ 

Easter Sunday lunch, Chinese students April 2019 

 

None of this would be possible without your contin-

ued prayers and ongoing financial support. Thank 

you! CURRENTLY WE ARE IN GREAT NEED OF 

MORE GIFTS AND LARGER GIFTS.  Please make 

checks out to First Trinity with "Campus Ministry" in 

the memo line, and mail to: Campus Mission, 535 N. 

Neville St., Pittsburgh, PA 15213. You can also do-

nate online: scroll about halfway down at 

www.LSFPgh.com/donate. If you are a Thrivent 

member, please contribute through Thrivent Choice to 

"Lutheran Student Fellowship of Pittsburgh, PA".  

Thank you! 
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ASCENSION LUTHERAN  

McCandless 
 

2019 National Day of Prayer at Ascension:  On the first 

Thursday in May, a small but mighty group met in front 

of Ascension as a part of the National Day of Prayer.  The 

central focus of our prayers was asking God to help every-

one in our country to treat others with the love Christ has 

shown us.  You could feel that love in the 14 people gath-

ered there. 

You’re invited to attend Vacation Bible School (VBS) at 

Ascension Lutheran Church.  THE INCREDIBLE RACE 

(by Answers in Genesis) will be held July 15 to 18 from 

5:45 to 8:15 p.m.   

Children entering PreK through 6th Grade will race from 

continent to continent creating crafts, playing games, 

making music, and learning what the Bible says about the 

Incredible Race—the human race.  As the children exam-

ine the events surrounding the tower of Babel, they will 

learn that God is calling people from every tribe and na-

tion through his Son, Jesus Christ, the Savior of the world.  

He wants us to share this good news in kindness and love 

with our neighbors nearby and far away.   

Dinners will be provided for VBS families from 4:30 to 

5:30 p.m.  To register or for more information, please call 

Barbara at Ascension’s church office (412-364-4463). 

 

 

 

 

 

BETHEL LUTHERAN 

Glenshaw 

 
Bethel participated in this year’s Stations of the Resurrec-

tion at Rebecca at Concordia and Highpoint on April 28. 

This is the first year that the Tri-Parish group joined us 

and was directed by Ruth Miller. Usually throughout the 

nine scripture readings there are musical selections from 

various people doing solos or duets. This year the Tri-

Parish Choir provided all the musical selections. There 

were a total of 17 participates from Bethel Lutheran, First 

Trinity Lutheran and St. John’s Lutheran Church. Eight-

een residents and friends attended the event at Rebecca 

and 17 attended at Highpointe. We hope that each year the 

attendance grows both in singing, reading and of course in 

the audience.  

 The Stations of the Resurrection focuses on the various 

appearances of Jesus during the forty day period between 

His resurrection from the dead and His ascension into 

heaven. Unlike the Stations of the Cross, all the Stations 

of the Resurrection are based on Scripturally-recorded 

incidents contained in the four Gospels and the book of 

Acts. 

 

CALVARY LUTHERAN 

Murrysville 

 
Calvary - Murrysville will come together for worship and 

fellowship on June 2 at our Annual Church Picnic at 

Newhouse Park in Delmont.  Worship is at 11:00 a.m.   

Saturday, June 8, from 1:00 to 4:00 p.m. is our Car 

Cruise.  DJ Jeff will be our host and master of ceremonies.  

Food, games, prizes, and cars will all be featured. 

June 17 to 21 features our 2019 VBS program under the 

theme - "Calvary's Miraculous Mission".  Our program 

goes from 9:00 to 11:30 a.m. for children up to age 10.   

Pet ministry at Wm. Penn Care Center is at 6:30 p.m. 

Wednesday, June 12 and 26.  Our greeting card ministry 

is open to all during summer office hours.   

Our summer worship schedule remains Saturday at 5:30 

p.m. casual contemporary; Sunday 8:30 a.m. traditional; 

and Sunday 11:00 a.m. praise contemporary.  As always, 

all are welcome! 
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16th Annual Golf Classic to Be Held at Treesdale 

(continued) 
 

Efficient Energy Solutions; Refreshments – Arnett Carbis 

Toothman,  Ogletree Deakins Nash Smoak & Stewart, 

P.C., Reinhart Foodservice and UPMC East; Social Hour 

– Colonial Life, Giant Eagle and Leech Tishman Fuscaldo 

Lampl, Attorneys at Law and Shirt Sponsor – Babb, Inc.  

Call the CLM Foundation office at 724-352-1571 at ext. 

8363 for more information. 

 

CLM Foundation Legacy Society Luncheon Set at 

Highpointe 

Both the Concordia Lutheran Ministries and the CLM 

Foundation Directors are pleased to host the  

Sixteenth Annual Legacy Society Appreciation Celebra-

tion on Tuesday, June 25 for lunch at Highpointe at Re-

becca, our retirement community in Allison Park.  Guests 

include those who have included Concordia in their lega-

cy plan. The fundamental principle of stewardship for 

people of faith is the realization that all that we have be-

longs to our Maker and we are simply caretakers of His 

gifts. We are accountable to Him to make responsible de-

cisions with His blessings. One way to continue the trust 

is to have a will. Concordia can help by providing those 

interested with a FREE, confidential, no-obligation LEG-

ACY PLANNING KIT that can help you plan to:  

• Carry out your legacy and wishes just the way you in-

tend to.  

• Satisfy your personal and philanthropic goals – to your 

church, favorite charities, etc.  

• Take care of your family members and loved ones the 

way you desire.  

• Leave a meaningful gift as you enter God’s eternal 

Kingdom.  

• Prepare to meet with your attorney, financial advisor or 

other counsel. 

Contact the CLM Foundation office at 1-888-352-1571 

ext. 8291 or by email at giving@concordialm.org to re-

quest your free kit. 

CHRIST LUTHERAN  

Forest Hills 

 
Christ Lutheran had its annual Easter event, Bible stories, 

egg dying, crafts, and an egg hunt. The weather was beau-

tiful so the egg hunt was held outdoors. Also pictured is 

the Chancel area Easter morning. 

 

16th Annual Golf Classic to Be Held at Treesdale 

 

Golf sponsorships and foursomes are still available for the 

16th Annual Golf Classic on July 8 at Treesdale Golf & 

Country Club. Thanks to the following early=bird spon-

sors: Signature Sponsor for the ?? consecutive year, SEI 

Global Institutional Group; Gift Sponsor – Martik Broth-

ers Construction;  Gold Sponsors – Butler Health System 

and Highmark/Allegheny Health Network; Banquet Spon-

sor – Lutheran Trust, Inc; Golf Cart 
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MT. CALVARY LUTHERAN  

West View 

 
Mt. Calvary in West View celebrated its annual 

Youth Choir service on Sunday, May 5.  The choir 

comprised vocal students of Mt. Calvary's organist 

and music director, Sharon Pritchard.  This year the 

students were Mary Bence, Noel Billmann, Lucrezia 

Deseri, Harmony Karwoski, Cassidy Laffey, Jenny 

Snyder, Jenna Woelke, Delaney Winner, and Joanie 

Zilaitis. 

Their songs were interspersed throughout the ser-

vice and included such standards as "Amazing 

Grace," "This Little Light of Mine," and "How 

Great Thou Art," as well as individual favorites 

such as "Holy Spirit," "Shepherd of My Heart," "Be 

Thou My Vision," "I Say 'Yes' My Lord," and 

"Your Hands."  Each of the students was asked to 

write a reason why they chose that particular song, 

and each mentioned in her own way how beautiful it 

was and how meaningful the lyrics were. 

The service concluded with the students singing 

"Praise the Lord" to the tune of "Edelweiss," with 

the congregation joining in the second time through.  

A reception followed immediately in the church 

hall. 

As the calendar turned to June, the Vacation Bible 

School crew was excited about gearing up for VBS 

June 24 to 28.  This year's program, titled 

"Miraculous Mission," will feature something new, 

as for the first time it will be held in the evening, 

6:00 p.m.to 8:00 p.m., with a complimentary light 

dinner served for children and parents beforehand.  

Also, the final program featuring all of the children 

will top off Friday night, rather than Sunday morn-

ing during the church service.  Watch for a recap in 

the next issue! 

In addition, all monies collected in the offering will 

go to this year's mission project, Cupcakes for Co-

hen.  Cohen is a young boy in the area who is suf-

fering from numerous illnesses, including a golf-ball

-sized tumor on the pituitary gland, diabetes, and 

loss of vision in one eye.  His condition is taking 

both an emotional and a financial toll on his parents, 

and they sell cupcakes to help pay the medical bills. 

For more information, call Georgeanne at 412-996-

2921. 

 

CONCORDIA LUTHERAN  

Brentwood 

 
Concordia had a 

good showing at the 

CLM Fishing Derby 

on May 11.   Mem-

bers caught six fish 

between them, and 

had a great day in the 

sun in Saxonburg! 

 
 

 

 
 

 

Above:  Tommy McCanless and  

 Zachary McCanless 

 

Left: Tommy McCanless 

 

 

Below: Katie McCanless 

              Tommy McCanless 

              Zachary McCanless 
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ST LUKE LUTHERAN (continued) 

Cabot 

 
 sion to sew dresses for girls across the world. In August, 

the St. Luke School will host the booth and share what it 

means to pursue a truly higher education at a Lutheran 

School. Other months will feature the Mission Board, 

Trail Life Boys, Cornerstone, and Heritage Girls. Come 

and mingle with the saints of St. Luke. Find us there on 

June 20, July 11, August 15, and September 19 from 

5:00p.m. to 8:00 pm. 

ZION LUTHERAN 

Bridgeville 

 
On May 4, Zion Lutheran, Bridgeville, welcomed Dr. Jer-

ry Bergman, noted professor and author, as he presented 

The Best Evidence Against Evolution.  There were 40 

attendees from Zion and sister congregations.   

Dr. Bergman explained how in some cases the evidence 

once presented for evolution is now some of the best evi-

dence against evolution.  Q & A followed light refresh-

ments. 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

PEACE LUTHERAN 

McMurray 

 
Summer is fast approaching and there's a lot going on at 

Peace Lutheran Church!  We are hosting a community 

Block Party at the church on Saturday, June 1, from 6:00 

p.m. to ?  We've got lots of great family food, fun and fel-

lowship planned including an outdoor movie.  Our con-

gregation is excited about welcoming those in our com-

munity to this event. 

We begin our Summer Worship schedule on Sunday, June 

9.  Worship services will begin at 9:00 a.m. throughout 

the Summer followed by an adult bible study.  There will 

be no Sunday School or Coffee Time.  Our regular sched-

ule will resume Sunday, September 8. 

 Join us for "Yee-Haw VBS" on Saturday, June 22, from 

9:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m.  Children ages 3 through 6th grade 

are invited to saddle up for a trailblazing day of fun.  The 

kids will kick up their heels at Yee-Haw VBS as they 

stampede through the wild frontier and celebrate God’s 

greatest gift of all - JESUS!  Contact Carrie in the church 

office at 724-941-9441 for more information or to regis-

ter. 

ST LUKE LUTHERAN  

Cabot 

 
St. Luke Lutheran Church will be at Saxonburg's, "Mingle 

on Main"! Once a month over the summer (3rd Thursday 

in May-September), Saxonburg, PA shuts down its Main 

Street to host the community in a festive atmosphere of 

shopping, eating and sharing time with each other. For 

some churches getting the community through the sanctu-

ary doors is the hardest part. Here's one way that St. Luke 

is making that first step easier--by coming to you! To 

share the various missions and ministries with the com-

munity, St. Luke will host a booth at Mingle on Main. 

Each month a different St. Luke group will have the 

chance to host the booth and share its unique ministry 

with the community. For example, in July, the LWML's 

mission group, "Dress-A-Girl," will showcase their mis- 
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 SCHOOL NEWS 

REDEEMER LUTHERAN SCHOOL 

Oakmont / Penn Hills 

 
Redeemer held the 2nd Annual Trivia Night on Friday, 

April 12.  Parents, friends of Redeemer, and older stu-

dents gathered at the Penn Hills campus for a terrific 

evening of pizza, fellowship, and entertaining trivia ques-

tions.  All proceeds from the event will go to support the 

RLHS mission trip in June; students will perform service 

projects at the Youth Haven Ranch for disadvantaged 

children in Holt, Michigan.  Thank you to all who attend-

ed and participated, and a heartfelt thank you to Mrs. 

Mary Podeszwa for organizing and overseeing the even-

ing. 

Two members of Redeemer’s Mary Poppins musical en-

semble have had the privilege of participating in events 

surrounding the Gene Kelly musical theater awards this 

month.  Senior Grace Wilshire, “Mary Poppins,” and 

Junior Abby Jackson, “Mrs. Banks,” had the opportunity 

to take part in a special workshop for principal cast mem-

bers on April 29 at the Pittsburgh CLO Academy; local 

directors shared their wisdom regarding tips for quality 

musical performance.  Grace and Abby will also be par-

ticipating in the finale at the Gene Kelly Awards Cere-

mony on Saturday, May 25; they will be taking part in 

over 12 hours of rehearsal to prepare for the perfor-

mance.  We are proud to have them represent Redeemer 

at this event. 

Redeemer’s annual athletic banquet was held on Friday, 

May 3.  Members of all Redeemer sports teams were rec-

ognized, with special awards and honors going to gradu-

ating seniors.  Some highlights of the year included the 

following: 

 Sophomore Charis Carroll qualifying for the high 

school cross country state championship           

 Senior Tyler Kefalos qualifying for state regionals in 

bowling  

 8th grader George Tamo Noche earning MVP for the 

middle school boys’ basketball tournament 

                                               

 
 

 

 Senior Grace Wilshire voted to high school soccer 

all-conference team                                                

 Middle school girls’ and boys’ basketball teams 

qualifying for the playoffs                                     

 Middle school girls’ volleyball team qualifying for 

the playoffs in their very first season 

While students were praised for their athletic achieve-

ments, the coaches put the true emphasis on character 

and leadership, pointing to development of Christ-

centered attributes as the real victory for each athlete.  

Thank you to all the coaches, parents, faculty and staff 

for the 2018-2019 athletic year.  Go RAMS! 

Redeemer fielded its second track & field team this 

year, participating in three meets at area schools.  

Highlights of the season included the following: 

 Middle school boys’ and girls’ teams earn 3rd place 

overall at April 16 meet                                             

 Team places in the top 3 in 20 field events over the 

3 meets                                                                  

 Freshman MaNiah Kelley takes 1st place in 100 

meter and 2nd place in 200 meter at May 4 meet                  

Junior Christen Vanwyk qualifies for regionals for 

girls’ javelin 

 Christen Vanwyk will represent Redeemer in WPI-

AL regional competition for javelin on Thursday, 

May 16, at Slippery Rock University, with a 

chance to qualify for state competition. 

Congratulations to all RLS track & field team mem-

bers.  GO RAMS!! 

Redeemer 2019 middle/high track & field team 
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REDEEMER LUTHERAN SCHOOL (continued) 

Oakmont 
 

RLS 5th & 6th graders headed to Camp Lutherlyn once 

again for their 

annual overnight 

retreat on May 8 

and 9.  Students 

took nature hikes, 

enjoyed a camp-

fire together, and 

made some great 

memories.  

Thanks, as al-

ways, to faculty 

and parents for 

organizing the trip, and to Lutherlyn staff for their hospi-

tality. 

Redeemer held its second kindergarten signing ceremo-

ny, this time at the Penn Hills campus on May 9.  Once 

again, incoming kindergarteners signed a special certifi-

cate, received some fun enrollment gifts, and had their 

picture taken 

with their par-

ents.  We are 

excited for each 

and every stu-

dent joining us 

as “Little 

Rams” this fall. 

 

Redeemer’s annual Mother’s Day Event was held on Fri-

day, May 10.  The theme this year was 50’s Sock Hop.  

Students and mothers alike dressed in 50’s style fashions 

to celebrate the day.  Mothers were treated to presenta-

tions by each class, and the morning ended with a picnic 

lunch.  The Lord graciously held off the rain and allowed 

moms and kids to enjoy their lunches outside, finishing 

up just as the drops started to fall.  It was a joyous occa-

sion!   

 
 

 
 

All dolled up for the Mother’s 
Day Sock Hop Event! 

 

Registration for summer camp 

and Vacation Bible School is now 

open.  Summer activities begin 

with Vacation Bible School June 

17 to 21 at Redeemer Church in 

Oakmont.  VBS runs from 9:00 

a.m. to noon and is available to 

children 3 years old through those 

entering 5th grade in the fall.  

Summer camp sessions begin June 24 at the Penn Hills 

Campus and run through Friday, August 9.  Summer 

camp is available to students entering kindergarten 

through 8th grade in the fall.  For more information, 

visit rlspittsburgh.org/summer-camps or contact the 

school office at 412-793-5884. 

Looking ahead: 

 Friday, May 31:  Redeemer Lutheran High School 

Baccalaureate, Redeemer Lutheran Church, 7:00 

p.m. 

 Saturday, June 1:  Redeemer Lutheran High School 

Graduation, Penn Hills Campus, 10:00 a.m. 

 Friday, June 7:  Strawberry Festival, Redeemer 

Lutheran Church, 6:00 p.m. 

 June 17-21: Vacation Bible School, Redeemer Lu-

theran Church, 9:00 a.m.- noon 

 June 24-August 9:  Summer Camp Sessions, Penn 

Hills Campus 
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ST LUKE LUTHERAN SCHOOL 

Cabot 

 
St. Luke students had a busy May this year.  Preschool to 

8th grade girls were invited to bring their dads, grandfa-

thers, uncles, or other significant father figures to the Fa-

ther/Daughter Dance on April 26th.  Over 100 girls and 

their “dates” enjoyed an evening of food, dancing and 

fun.  Fathers and father figures play a vital role in the life 

of a child and we are very blessed to have so many posi-

tive role models in our lives.  “The righteous man walks 

in his integrity; His children are blessed after him.”  

Proverbs 20:7 NKJV 

 

1st to 6th grade presented their Spring Concert on 

Wednesday, May 1 at 1:30 and 7:00 p.m. for parents and 

friends. The students expressed their love for the Lord 

through dance, song, African drums, xylophones, and 

recorders.  The many hours of practice spent by Mrs. 

Beckstead and the students came to fruition with much 

joyful noise!                       Spring Concert 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Our 4th graders presented an inter-

active wax museum at school on 

May 1 and again on May 10 at the 

Concordia Havens.  The activity 

culminated their studies in Pennsyl-

vania history this year.  Each stu-

dent chose a historical figure from 

Pennsylvania to portray. This photo 

is of one of our students dramatizing John Roebling, the 

founder of Saxonburg.   

 

 
 

 
 
Other interesting notables included Andrew Carnegie, 

Fred Rogers, Milton Hershey, Arnold Palmer, H, J. 

Heinz, Lee Iacocca, and Betsy Ross, among others 4th 

grade PA History teacher, Jennifer Baker said the ex-

cited students researched their candidates, picked cos-

tumes, and had a great time answering questions from 

the visitors who came to take part in the project. 

 

Our students participated in the National Day of Prayer 

activities on May 2nd at St. Luke.  Ten stations were 

set up around the school with activities designed to 

encourage prayer in several areas:  to praise and thank 

God, for our country, for others, our school, our fami-

lies, health, safety, spiritual growth, and the church.  

We thank God for the opportunity we have been given 

through our Christian school to teach and pray with our 

students daily.  “Start children off on the way they 

should go, and even when they are old, they will not 

turn from it.”  Proverbs 22:6 

 

 

National Day of Prayer 
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 ST LUKE LUTHERAN SCHOOL (continued) 

Cabot 
 
 
The7th and 8th grade students went on their class trip to 

Gettysburg/Harrisburg/Hershey on May 2 and 3.  Stu-

dents and chaperones traveled 200+ miles to reach their 

historic destination where they explored many sites, in-

cluding the Gettysburg Battlefield, the Shriver Museum, 

the Soldiers’ National Cemetery, and also visited our 

state capital in Harrisburg.  As a fun side trip, they 

toured Hershey Chocolate World and rounded out the 

day at Hershey Park.  It was a memorable trip for every-

one.  Thank you, Lord, for great weather, good times, 

patient chaperones and safe travels back home to west-

ern PA!  

7th & 8th grade class trip  

 

 

Eleven 8th grade students will graduate from St. Luke 

School on Saturday, June 1.  Each of the students will 

be presented with a graduation diploma as well as a 

Scripture verse chosen specifically to inspire them as 

they step out into a new adventure in life.  We feel 

blessed to have been able to invest in the lives of these 

young people and encourage everyone to keep them in 

their thoughts and prayers.  

 
 
 
 
 

 

 

ZION LUTHERAN PRESCHOOL 

Bridgeville 
 
 
It’s so hard to believe, but another school year is coming 

to a close.  As we prepare to finish out our last few 

weeks, we can’t help but look back on our fantastic year 

and give thanks and praise to God for His many bless-

ings. 

Our enrollment for the 2018/2019 school year has been 

161.  Between the morning and afternoon sessions, we 

have had 10 classes.  So far, for the 2019/2020 school 

year, we have a combined 11 classes with enrollment 

currently at 180 … our maximum capacity is 183.  We 

surely are busting at the seams! 

We continue to add new programs each year.  One that 

we are very excited about is the addition of STEM 

(science, technology, engineering and math), which 

Mrs. Barb Oechslein will be spear-heading.  She will 

spend time in each PreK, PreK Plus and Stepping Stones 

class to introduce and teach this new curriculum.  Sum-

mer Boost is another addition to our program starting 

this July.  This program is for 5 weeks in July and meets 

on Tuesdays and Wednesdays.  We will introduce/

review letter sounds, word families, sight words, and 

writing uppercase and lowercase letters.  We will also 

focus on math skills including sorting, counting, number 

recognition, addition, subtraction, and many other skills 

necessary for kindergarten.  This program is for Zion’s 

oldest students. 

Please consider coming to see one of our end of year 

programs on May 20, 21 or 22 at 9:15 am.  We will be 

singing many of the songs we sing during Kids Praise 

and conclude with a very sweet video presentation of 

the school year.  Thank you for all of your prayers, and 

see you in the Fall. 
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Hospice Memorial Butterfly Releases Will Be Held in 

August 

Our Hospice Butterfly Release programs will begin with 

a brief prayer service and dedication, followed by choral 

and musical performances. Participants can release their 

butterflies into the sky as a representation of “letting go” 

their loved ones. Children are welcome but NO pets 

please! Refreshments will be provided. On Saturday, Au-

gust 24, Good Samaritan Hospice will host its Third An-

nual Memorial Butterfly Release at 2 p.m. at Concordia 

at Villa St. Joseph campus in Baden, Pa. Visit 

www.GSHButterflyRelease.org to register for the Baden 

event, volunteer or for more information. On Saturday, 

August 31, Concordia Hospice of Washington (CHOW) 

will host its Second Annual Memorial Butterfly Release 

at 2 p.m. at The Barn at Ike’s Place, 80 Ikes Road in Am-

ity, Pa. For the Washington event, please contact Joyce 

Robinson at 724-250-4500.  Checks should be made pay-

able to Concordia Hospice of Washington and sent to 10 

Leet Street, Washington Pa., 15301. The events are free 

to attend; butterflies are $10 each. Walk-ups are wel-

come, but pre-registration is encouraged by July 10 to 

guarantee a butterfly. For any other questions, please call 

the Concordia Lutheran Ministries Foundation office at 

724-352-1571, ext. 8355.  

 

Community Day at Concordia at Villa St. Joseph 

Scheduled  

The Second Annual Community Day on Saturday, Au-

gust 31 from 1:30p.m.to 4:00 p.m. on the beautiful cam-

pus in Baden. For the children, there will be games, 

crafts, a caricature artist, a juggler and more! Various 

entertainers will be present, including the ever-popular 

Gene Testa on the keyboards. Tours of Concordia at Vil-

la St. Joseph will be available. Concordia Visiting Nurses 

will host a Blood Pressure Clinic and health check-ups. 

In addition to the entertainment and tours, the Concordia 

food service staff will prepare carnival themed refresh-

ments that will be at food stations in the Rose Garden, 

Community Day at Concordia at Villa St. Joseph 

Scheduled (continued) 

Cup O’ Joe Café and tents on the campus. Parking is 

available. The event is free and open to the public. Call 

Activities Director Chris Gebhart at 724-869-6306 for 

more information. 

Concordia Festival 

Sunday, July 28 marks the 138th Concordia Festival 

with a picnic lunch served at noon.  Entertainment be-

gins at 12:30 p.m. At 4 p.m. the traditional worship ser-

vice will be held with Concordia Board member, Re-

gional Vice President of the Eastern District, Lutheran 

Church-Missouri Synod and current pastor of St, John’s 

Evangelical Lutheran Church and Pre-School in 

MIllvale Rev. Dr. Daniel Hahn Jr. as guest preacher. A 

graduate of Concordia Seminary. St Louis with a Mas-

ters of Divinity and a doctorate of Ministry, he served 

Holy Cross in Johnstown and SS. Peter & Paul in Cen-

tral City PA as his first call and then as Senior Pastor of 

Immanuel Lutheran Church and School in Sebwewaing, 

MI for 12 years until he came to Pittsburgh in 2014.  

Dr. Hahn is also on the Redeemer Lutheran School 

Board, Pastoral Counselor of the Pittsburgh Zone of the 

Lutheran Women’s Missionary League (LWML), cur-

rent preacher at Zion, Lawrenceville and former Mis-

sion Director of Pittsburgh Area Lutheran Ministries 

(PALM). He and his wife Mary, a reading specialist 

have five grown children and three grandchildren.  

 A Fishing Derby for kids 12 and under will highlight 

children’s activities beginning at noon. A bounce castle, 

caricature artist, face painting crafts and games will 

keep the kids busy all day.  And they are entitled to $3 

worth of items in our quick tent like burgers, hot dogs, 

and chicken tenders plus a drink. Open to the public, 

admission is free.  Contact Public Relations at 724-352-

1571, ext. 8266 or visit www.concordialm.org  

Entertainment will be by The Pittsburgh DooWop Big 

Band , a 19 piece orchestra,  from 1:00 p.m. - 3:00 p.m. 
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CONCORDIA FESTIVAL 

 

Concordia of the South Hills (CSH) Schedules a 

Summer Indoor Flea Market  

Retirement living residents at Concordia of the South 

Hills are hosting the Annual Indoor Flea Market on 

Thursday and Friday, June13 and 14 from 8:30 a.m. 

until 3 p.m.  The sale will be held in the Harmony 

Room on the ground floor at the 1300 Bower Hill Road 

location in Mt. Lebanon. This event is a benefit for the 

Concordia of the South Hills Caring Fund.  For more 

information contact Ina Silver, Director of Community 

Life at 412/294-1306. 

 

Concordia of the South Hills Hosts Education Ses-

sion and Open House  

Learn more about why Concordia is the most desirable 

retirement value in the area at our Education Session 

and Open House on Sunday, June 23 and Monday, June 

24 from 1:00 to3:00p.m. on our campus located at 1300 

Bower Hill Road in Mt. Lebanon near St. Clair Hospi-

tal.  

A brief education session on Finding Value in Retire-

ment Living will be presented at 1:00 p.m. followed by 

tours of apartments and common areas.  

Refreshments will be served in the Harmony Room on 

the ground floor of the community.  

For more information online, visit the Coming Events 

section of the website at www.ConcordiaLM.org.  To 

register or to schedule a private tour by phone, you are 

invited to call Direc-tor of Marketing Christie Wahlen 

at 412-294-1351.  
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Open House Events at Concordia Village of Tampa 

The public is invited to visit the newly renovated apart-

ments at Concordia Village of Tampa.  Learn more 

about why Concordia is the best retirement value in the 

area at an education session titled “Finding Value in 

Retirement Living” on Sunday, June 23 at 2:30 p.m. 

followed by tours until 4:30 p.m. or a Food for Thought 

event on Monday, June 24 beginning at 11:30 a.m. with 

lunch followed by tours until 2 p.m. Take advantage of 

our generous entrance fee discounts. Get the inside 

scoop on what life at Concordia Village of Tampa is 

like.  The Open House provides an opportunity to ask 

questions and learn more about the lifestyle and the 

many amenities as well as the continuing care to meet 

changing needs.   

Private tours are also available at your convenience. For 

more information about Independent Living at Concor-

dia Village of Tampa, visit the Coming Events section 

of our website at www.ConcordiaLM.org or call 813-

977-6361. 

Concordia Village of Tampa is the newest community 

in the Concordia Lutheran Ministries (CLM) family. 

CLM acquired St. Joseph John Knox Village of Tampa 

Bay last May 1, its first acquisition in Florida.  

 

Concordia at Cabot Hosts 19th Annual Dog Show 

The Lund Care Center Activities Department invites the 

public to “Dog Days of Summer” on Thursday, August 

15 at 6:30 p.m. in the backyard of the building located 

at 134 Marwood Road, Cabot. The event is free and will 

feature a number of Concordia employee, resident and 

family-owned dogs competing in Best Performer, Best 

Groomed, Most Obedient and Most Friendly categories. 

Residents serve as judges and guests are encouraged to 

bring chairs as seating is limited. For more information 

call 724-352-1571, ext. 8302 or 8241. 

Free Grief Support Groups conducted by  

Concordia’s Good Samaritan Hospice Staff 

 

Good Samaritan Hospice, a mission of Concordia Lu-

theran Ministries conducts grief support groups for an-

yone who has suffered the loss of a loved one.  Two 

-week groups will be held during the summer.  The 

first begins on Thursday evening July 11 through Au-

gust 22 from 7:00 p.m. to 8:15 p.m. in the Card Room 

at Highpointe at Rebecca, 1871 Highpointe Lane in 

Allison Park.  

A second group begins on Wednesday, July 17 from 

1:00p.m. to 2:30 p.m. at Hope Lutheran Church, 45 

Maple Drive in Beaver. 

Sessions are open to the public and free to all at-

tendees.  Registration for the Beaver group is required 

by July 12.  For information or to register please con-

tact Spiritual Care Counselor Janice Campbell OSF at 1

-800-720-2557. Registration for the Highpointe group 

is also suggested by calling Nikki Rosswog at 800-720-

2557 ext. 4423. 

 

Annual Good Samaritan Hospice Memorial  

Services Held  

 

Good Samaritan Chaplain Duane Voorman conducted 

the annual GSH memorial services at St. Luke Luther-

an Church in Cabot on March 24 and on March 31 at 

Prince of Peace in Freedom.  Around 120 families re-

membered loved ones with a red rose and had some 

time to reflect and converse following the service over 

cookies and punch. 
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2019 Concordia Fishing Derby for Kids Hosts Over 
800 

 

Perfect weather, plenty of fish and tons of fun were all 

part of the 2019 Concordia Fishing Derby for Kids. 

Over 800 people – the most in the event’s five-year his-

tory – visited Lake Saxony to reel in bass, bluegill, cat-

fish and sunfish. Also breaking records this year was 

the largest fish caught in the history of the event, an 

enormous 21-inch largemouth bass! The weather was 

ideal with plenty of sunshine and temperatures in the 

mid to upper 60s. Prizes were given out every 15 

minutes for the largest and smallest catches. Some fast 

facts about the event: we went through over 1,000 hot 

dogs, 1,500 night crawlers, 800 mealworms, and caught 

over 3,000 fish! A special thank you to our community 

partners who helped make the event a success: Doc Tile 

Flooring, Etzel Engineer 2nd Build Inc., Target, Schwe-

bel’s, Reinhart Food Service, Marburger Dairy Farm, 

Culligan Water and Gearhart's Country Market New 

this year was a photo contest of the best “big catch.”  

Thank you to everyone who shared some great photos 

with us on social media. This year’s winning photo was 

taken by Greg Ridinger!  Greg won vouchers for two 

free meals at our Summer Festival on the Concordia at 

Cabot campus July 28. Thanks to all the volunteers, 

including the many Concordia employees/families, 

Trail Life Troop #PA1418 and Saxonburg Fire Police.  

  

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Winning photo by Greg Ridinger from photo contest 

Our President and CEO Keith Frndak on his 65th 
birthday at the Derby with his grandson. 
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2019 Concordia Fishing Derby for Kids Hosts Over 
800 (continued) 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

. 

 

 

 

Summer Patio Concerts Return to Concordia  

Haven II Backyard in Cabot 

 

June 9 is the kick-off concert featuring the Pittsburgh 

Mandolin Orchestra at 6:00 p.m. The current Pittsburgh 

Mandolin Orchestra gave its first public performance in 

2003. It has more than doubled in size - the largest man-

dolin orchestra in the United States. Music Director, 

Charley Rappaport, is a World Master Folk Musician 

whose vast knowledge of the music of many cultures 

provides the opportunity to present a diverse program 

for its audience. 

The second in the series brings back the popular Mary 

Gibbons Band on Tuesday, July 30 at 7:00p.m. Special-

izing in swing music from the 1930s, ‘40s and ‘50s, the 

band was formed by Mary Gibbons, former director of 

the Elderton high School Band and her husband,   

Summer Patio Concerts Return to Concordia  

Haven II Backyard in Cabot  (continued) 

 

Kevin, former director of the Kittanning Fireman’s 

Band.  Several of the musicians are retired or current 

band directors and music teachers.   

Based in the eastern suburbs of Pittsburgh, the East 

Winds Symphonic Band performs a variety of music 

arranged for concert band, including symphonies, 

marches and popular melodies. The band, composed of 

approximately 70 individuals will perform on Tuesday, 

August 27 at 7 p.m. 

All concerts are located on the Haven II Backyard Pa-

tio located at 148 Marwood Road in Cabot (Entrance 5) 

and open to the public. Registration is preferred, but 

not required.  Contact Kassie Walker at 724-352-1571, 

ext. 8273. If inclement weather the concerts are moved 

to Haven I Dining room, 112 Marwood Road. 

 

Concordia Haven Apartments Presents “Finding 
Value in Retirement Living” 

 

“Finding Value in Retirement Living” will be explored 

in a brief education session on Sunday, June 2 at 1:00 

p.m.  followed by tours of the Haven I model apartment 

until 3 p.m. The public is also invited to an Open 

House  

from 11:00 a.m. to 3:00 p.m. on Monday, June 3.  The 

retirement living community is located at 112 Mar-

wood Road in Cabot. 

The public is invited to learn how Concordia is able to 

provide a lifestyle that’s both affordable and worry-

free.  Our residents discovered that they could live at 

Concordia for the same or less than what they were 

paying in their current homes but with more support 

services. 

For more information, visit the Coming Events section 
of the website at. www.ConcordiaLM.org. To register 
or to schedule a private tour, you are invited to call Ad-
missions Director Peggy Trettel at 724-352-5378. 



June 2018 PAGE 21  

 CONCORDIA NEWS 

Concordia Salutes 40 Year Employee for Dedicated 

Service  

 President and CEO Keith E. Frndak proclaimed the 

week of May 6 as Lynda Byers Week at Concordia in 

recognition of 40 years of service to the Cabot commu-

nity.   

Lynda Neupert Byers grew up across the road from 

Concordia at Cabot and wondered as a teenager stand-

ing at Brewer’s Barber Shop to catch her school bus 

what it was like living in that building (Oertel Care 

Center). 

“It never crossed my mind that one day I would work in 

that building,” she laughed. “My Dad delivered potatoes 

and tomatoes to the home.”  

And in 1979, looking for job security to raise two sons, 

she found herself in that very building in the Dietary 

Department, where she worked for four years.  

“I was promoted to head cook within a month and even-

tually became supervisor,” she said.  “I learned a lot and 

still use the same recipe for homemade buns and bis-

cuits.”   

She reminisced about baking all the pies for festivals 

and transferring them to the barn (where the annual 

summer festivals were once held).  One of her greatest 

challenges was learning the names of the 100 residents 

they served. 

Lynda transferred to the Laundry Department and 

stayed until last June, when she accepted a part-time 

position at Haven II.   

“Thirty-five years ago, we had a washer that looked like 

a hot water tank cut in half.  A release pedal drained the 

water, but we had to place all of the clothing into an 

extractor to spin out the excessive water,” she ex-

plained.   

In those days she had two staff members, and together, 

they did the wash for 100 residents. 

 

 

“Today there are five staff members caring for 300 res-

idents, with three 100-pound washers and five 125-

pound dryers,” she said. “While I had more responsibil-

ity, with that kind of automation, life was much sim-

pler.”  

One of her favorite Concordia memories is the Christ-

mas Party when Keith Frndak announced that all 20-

year employees were eligible to receive a gift of a va-

cation or a big screen TV. “We took a nine-day cruise 

to Bermuda and then to the Caribbean islands of St. 

Thomas, San Juan and St. Martin,” she said.   

Lynda still lives across the road, has four grandkids and 

two great grandchildren and also works at a local 

greenhouse, where in the summer she plants 100,000 

plants.  She and her family also like to “garage sale.” 

She looks back on her first day and how much both 

Concordia and she have grown – one challenge at a 

time.   “It’s always been about the residents,” she said.  

“You give and they give back with kind words, compli-

ments, appreciation and lots of love.”   
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